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We are a Welcoming Congregation UPCOMING SERVICES 
 

A virtual chalice lighting: 

In This Time of Uncertainty 

Courtesy of the WorshipWeb Library.  

For more information, contact 

worshipweb@uua.org. 

by ​Amy Williams Clark 

We gather in this time of uncertainty, full 

of unknowns, as angst closes in upon us. 

We light this chalice with a flame that 

draws us together. 

With this flame, we cut through the 

dankness of isolation and are warmed by 

the fires of our interconnection. 

For this moment, this radical moment, 

we find a certainty within the knowable 

bonds of love and community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sept. 13, Richard 
Olson 
 

Sept. 27, Jennifer 
LaPorte 

 
 

Sunday Discussions: 11:00 a.m. via 
Zoom — Watch for invitations in emails 

 
Sept. 6 – read a favorite poem (or part if 
it is too long) and describe why you like 
it so much 

 

Sept. 13 – personal reflections on 
service by Richard Olson 

 
Sept. 20 – courage—what does it mean 
to you, a time you have shown courage 

 

Sept. 27 – personal reflections on 
service by Chaplain Jennifer LaPorte 

If you need help accessing a Zoom 
meeting contact Dick Fields, 
715-385-2975. 

 

 

 

http://nuuf.com/
https://www.uua.org/worship/words/chalice-lighting/time-uncertainty
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ANNOUNCEMENTS  
For distribution of announcements between newsletters or email/address corrections, 
contact Candy Sorensen at ​sorencan@yahoo.com  
 

MILESTONES 
 

Cara Hettich 09-01 

Sherry Zoars 09-01 

Jonathon Beutler 09-01 

Carly Ratliff 09-05 

Jerry Collins 09-05 

Ruth Erbs 09-07 

Rev. Sydney Morris 09-07 

Briana Kubinek 09-08 

MacKenzie Reupert 09-08 

Mollie West 09-10 

Sharon Reilly 09-11 

Cathy & Dion Peterson 09-13 

Erick Boustead 09-16 

Patricia Stanley 09-15 

John Kuczkowski & Mary Alice Forester 09-17 

Don Roberts 09-27 

Betsy Schussler & Rick Foral 09-30 
 
 
 
Do you see a mistake that can be corrected? If so, please contact Candy Sorensen at 
(715) 892-2997 or ​sorencan@yahoo.com​ Thanks! 
 
 
 

mailto:sorencan@yahoo.com
mailto:sorencan@yahoo.com
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HIGHLIGHTS 
This new initiative will highlight two NUUF members a month. Hopefully we can all learn 
a bit about one another and stay connected during the pandemic. Members will be 
contacted and asked to write a brief autobiography. Enjoy the first two profiles written 
by Dick and Mary Ann Fields. 
 

Terry Hoyt, Membership Committee chair 
My name is Terry Hoyt. I am a founding member of the Fellowship. I grew up in Joliet, 
Illinois where I attended the Universalist Church. My mother was the church organist (a 
huge pipe organ) and my aunt was on the Board. I left Joliet when I went away to college 
at the University of Illinois in Champaign/Urbana. After college I got married and moved 
to LaGrange, Ill., with my wife Barbara and our son Spenser. I taught grade school for a 
year in Chicago. In 1958 we moved to Madison, Wis. where I managed bands until I 
entered law school in 1969. When I graduated we moved to Lac du Flambeau where I 
worked as a criminal defense attorney for Wisconsin Indian Legal Services. My wife didn’t 
care for the isolation of the Northwoods so we separated amicably. I met my second wife 
when she returned to the reservation with her three children. We combined our families 
in 1975 and lived happily together. Our daughter Karen was the first wedding at the 
Fellowship with the wedding ceremony officiated by my son Spenser. My wife and I 
raised our two granddaughters and they attended the Fellowship. Kim is a member now 
and Kayla teaches Spanish in Sacramento, California. My wife Corrine “Terri” passed 
away in 2013. So there, now you know a little bit more about me. 
 

Kate Rahimzadeh, NUUF treasurer 
Kate Rahimzadeh is the daughter of former president, Bob Hanson. Kate grew up in 
Rhinelander and loved the northwoods. Kate earned a bachelors degree from UW-Eau 
Claire and then returned to school to earn an additional bachelors degree in nursing from 
UW-Oshkosh. In what has become a repeated conversation at the holiday dinner table 
when visiting her mom it is said that when pushed to get a masters degree in social work 
instead of a second bachelors, Kate announced, “I don’t want a masters, I want a license 
that proves I can do something when I graduate.”  
Kate moved to Miami Beach, Florida to “do something” after graduation and worked 
long hours at Mount Sinai Hospital during the AIDS crisis of the mid nineties. In the late 
nineties Kate moved to Atlanta for what she intended to be two years to work in 
electrophysiology research at Emory University. Fourteen years later she resigned from 
Emory’s School of Medicine after work in cardiology, neurology, and neurosurgery to 
grow and eventually sell a software technology company focused on tools for healthcare 
fraud investigation with her now ex-husband. While married she raised three 
stepchildren, attended school functions, and found time for whitewater kayaking, Tai 
Chi, and some travel. Since the sale of the business tying her to Atlanta coincided with 
divorce, Kate chose to move back to the Midwest and settled in Saint Paul for a few years 
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but also bought a cabin on Big Arbor Vitae lake. Bob and Cheryl Hanson collaborated on 
remodeling plans and design choices and Frank Patin and Ann Sorensen did the 
renovations. When the work was complete Kate hardly ever returned to the cities. She is 
now a full time resident of Arbor Vitae and upgraded to a home on Little Arbor Vitae lake 
after sale of the Saint Paul house and beautiful Big Arb cabin. She keeps busy with 
landscaping, pontooning, bicycling, playing musical instruments, throwing the ball for her 
dogs, and being the NUUF treasurer. 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

● The ​Sunday Morning Discussion Group,​ co-chaired by Mary Beth O'Halloran and 
Mary Ann Fields, meets every Sunday morning, by Zoom, at 11:00 A.M. The 
Sunday we have a virtual service, the topic will be a discussion on the sermon and 
the alternate Sunday will be a topic to be determined. All are welcome to attend 
the Zoom meeting. 
Candy will send an invitation to the Fellowship to attend the Zoom meeting. 
 

● Frederick Place in Rhinelander has a sizeable number of dates open for meals. If 
you can help out with one of these dates you can either call Frederick Place at 
715-369-9777 or email Tammy Modic at ​tammymodic.frederickplace@ gmail.com 

 

● The Spirituality Committee —​Since July, our goal has been to produce Sunday 
services in both audio and video format. These will not be live streamed Zoom 
services; they will be placed on YouTube and will continue to be on our website as 
before and available any time after they are posted.  
We hope you are enjoying the services we have been providing and if you have any 
comments or suggestions please let Dick Fields, or any other committee members, 
know. 
 

● A few updates from ​UU the Vote WI​ and invitation to share with your 
congregation to join some of our work over the next 60 days leading up to election 
day. 
Writing with a few requests and opportunities to get involved: 

○ Phonebanking: I’m looking for people to join our upcoming National 
phonebanks targeting voters in Wisconsin - the phonebanks will be for UUs 
across the U.S. on Wednesdays 6-8pm: Sept. 2 and 30, Oct. 7 and 21, and 
Nov 3.  Folks can register at https://www.uuthevote.org/phone-banking/.  

○ UU the Vote work: If folks in the congregation want to get more involved in 
some of our work – reaching out to UUs across the state, phonebanking etc. 
Please fill out this card to sign up for more info: https://bit.ly/wicommit. 



5 
 

● Let me know any questions you may have about this ongoing work or if there are 
specific ways I can support what you’re moving. Thanks so much for your 
leadership and moving things – even amid all the shifts and challenges 

●  
 

● The Social Justice Committee ​will have a Zoom meeting on Sept. 15 at 7 p.m. 
Anyone can attend. 
 

● Building Your Own Theology 
The Care Committe​e will again sponsor Building Your Own Theology this 
fall/winter. It will meet via zoom, normally on first and third Tuesdays at 10am. 
Toni Polfus, Jana Mirs and Mary Beth O’Halloran are in the planning stages, around 
the complications of COVID-19. We have tentatively set the start date for the 5th 
Tuesday in September (9/29). We are considering several books but think the 
voting process we used last year would be too complicated online. Watch for more 
information, book(s), and schedule in September, but put 1st and 3rd Tuesdays on 
your calendar for the rest of the fall/winter…yippee! 
 

● We have a stock of ​Fair Trade coffee and chocolate​ for the NUUF community. If 
you are interested, please contact me about what we have available and how to 
make a safe transfer of these goodies. The Fair Trade farmers will benefit, as well 
as your taste buds! David Barnhill ​david.barnhill.925@gmail.com​. 
 

● Women’s Group:​ Fourth Tuesday, 10:00 am via zoom – watch for email invitation. 
Sept 22. – Transitions – what were easy or difficult transitions in your life—how 
did you get through 
 

● The Northwoods Community Garden​ is now officially happening in Rhinelander! 
Mike Haasl and a team have created a board and secured permission from Nicolet 
College to use a spot in their field for a garden. The current community garden in 
Rhinelander grows food for the food pantry. This one will be for community 
members to rent plots and grow their own food. Teaching, art, permaculture, 
Earth Day and community events will be tied into the garden and we hope it will 
become a hub for sustainability in the region. We are trying to build the garden 
this fall and are applying for grants and donations. If anyone would like to donate 
funds, labor or organizational time to the project, please contact Mike Haasl. 
 

● Food for Kids​ is looking for donations for their tentative Octg. 24 packaging event 
at the Lakeland Union High School. Local Food pantries will be supplied with some 
of these meals depending on fundraising efforts. This has been a very important 
community effort for several years and our Fellowship started it. 

mailto:david.barnhill.925@gmail.com
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Laura Bertch of the B.J. Lions Club, P.O. Box 61, Boulder Junction, WI 54512 Laura 
is the chairperson for this event and telephone no. is 715-892-1204 
 

● Caritas-Minocqua ​is a charitable organization established by local churches and 
civic groups in the Lakeland area. We assist people with paying small bills in 
emergency situations. We are closed for all face-to-face sessions with clients; 
however, we are now conducting interviews by telephone on Thursday mornings 
from 9-noon. 
You must first leave a message on our voicemail at 715-356-9989. Your message 
should contain the following information. Please speak clearly and slowly. We 
need 
your first and last name, your phone number, whether you are a new client or a 
returning client, and a very brief statement of your urgent need or how we can 
help you. Please be patient and we will call you to arrange an interview. Stay safe. 
 
If you can be an empathic listener and want to make a difference in our 
community and the lives of our residents, this may be the volunteer opportunity 
for you! If interested, please contact our director, Beth Jacobson at 
bjgraphic2@gmail.com​. 
 

● Jennifer LaPorte, St. Kate Hospice Chaplain, has presented services at our 
Fellowship in the past and is scheduled again on Sept. 27, 2020. She informed us 
that she is “available for pastoral care/meeting with any folks who may be in need 
of a chaplain during this time.” To set up a meeting with her call 715-240-0120. 
 

● The Membership Committee ​that oversees communications is making the 
following request of committee chairs. We would ask that you be responsible for 
sending communications directly to your committee members rather than sending 
them through Candy. We would also like to ask you to submit any committee news 
to our NUUsLetter editor, Carly Ratliff ​carly.j.ratliff@gmail.com​. When submitting 
things to the NUUSLetter please use a font that is easier to read. And we would 
also like you to send notice of your meetings so they can be placed on the 
NUUF.COM calendar. These should go to Jason Hoff ​ic_boy@yahoo.com​. If you 
have any questions, please call me at 715-614-0088. Thanks for your help in 
improving communication. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:bjgraphic2@gmail.com
mailto:carly.j.ratliff@gmail.com
mailto:ic_boy@yahoo.com
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● FROM UUA, regarding Jacob Blake:  
(original message was sent before the shooting of protestors on Aug. 25)

 
On Sunday evening, Aug. 23, police officers in Kenosha, WI, shot Jacob Blake seven 
times in the back as he was entering his vehicle. Inside the car, his three children 
watched​ their father as he was shot. As I write this message, Mr. Blake remains in 
critical condition, fighting for his life.  

Jacob Blake. Jacob Blake. Jacob Blake. 
We speak your name aloud in this liminal time, holding you in prayer and love.  
We surround you--a great cloud of witnesses, living and dead--holding you tenderly 
and sending you energy and strength as your sacred body struggles to live and to 
heal.  
We pray for your sweet babies, who will never unsee what they saw on Sunday.  
We keep vigil with all who know and love you, buoying them with hope and 
courage.  
Jacob Blake: Your life matters. Your body matters. Your spirit matters.  
We are with you.  

Accompanying all of our particular, laser-focused prayers toward Mr. Blake, there 
is also a nauseating déjà vu to everything we’re watching out of Wisconsin this 
week. Too many times, we’ve witnessed the police’s blatant disregard for the lives 
and humanity of Black people. Too many times, we’ve had to take to the streets, 
to bail out our comrades who get arrested, to counteract media messages and 
police spin trying to make victims into criminals. Too many times, we’ve had to ask 
how we can take action, demand accountability, prevent another “next time.”  

At our UU the Vote staff meeting yesterday, we grappled together with how to 
respond to this latest act of police violence against Black people. As we talked 
about what message to send out as a response, and whether to shift our planned 
calendar of events, we arrived back with clarity at some of the fundamental 
commitments we have held since the beginning of this campaign:  

The people we elect, and the policies they are able to enact, matter deeply. When 
terrible acts of violence like the shooting of Jacob Blake occur, it matters deeply 
who the mayor and the district attorney and the judges are, which statutes and 
laws are in place, and more. When we organize to #VoteLove and #DefeatHate, we 
can reduce harm in the present while working in a thousand other ways to build a 
world in which all people are safe and free - where peoples’ lives and livelihoods 
always come first because as Rev. Erik David Carlson of Bradford Community UU, 
Kenosha’s UU congregation, reminded us in the congregation's ​statement​ “...we 

https://click.everyaction.com/k/18844183/241606977/-1463476634?nvep=ew0KICAiVGVuYW50VXJpIjogIm5ncHZhbjovL3Zhbi9FQS9FQTAwNS8xLzc5MDg1IiwNCiAgIkRpc3RyaWJ1dGlvblVuaXF1ZUlkIjogIjFmMWI5OWJhLTA4ZTctZWExMS04YjAzLTAwMTU1ZDAzOTRiYiIsDQogICJFbWFpbEFkZHJlc3MiOiAiY2FybHkuai5yYXRsaWZmQGdtYWlsLmNvbSINCn0%3D&hmac=85Ol14-36QBNuMhfvBI4RnGuLapIuO_iUaSNO-b3LmI=&emci=4a8d5e69-f9e6-ea11-8b03-00155d0394bb&emdi=1f1b99ba-08e7-ea11-8b03-00155d0394bb&ceid=4056421
https://click.everyaction.com/k/18844184/241606978/-1203422482?nvep=ew0KICAiVGVuYW50VXJpIjogIm5ncHZhbjovL3Zhbi9FQS9FQTAwNS8xLzc5MDg1IiwNCiAgIkRpc3RyaWJ1dGlvblVuaXF1ZUlkIjogIjFmMWI5OWJhLTA4ZTctZWExMS04YjAzLTAwMTU1ZDAzOTRiYiIsDQogICJFbWFpbEFkZHJlc3MiOiAiY2FybHkuai5yYXRsaWZmQGdtYWlsLmNvbSINCn0%3D&hmac=85Ol14-36QBNuMhfvBI4RnGuLapIuO_iUaSNO-b3LmI=&emci=4a8d5e69-f9e6-ea11-8b03-00155d0394bb&emdi=1f1b99ba-08e7-ea11-8b03-00155d0394bb&ceid=4056421
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affirm that we would rather lose 100 buildings than one more life to police 
violence.”  

And, it also matters deeply that our electoral organizing be inextricably linked to 
other movement strategies. Protesting, direct action, cultural organizing, healing 
justice, art making, community organizing--all of these responses are critical to 
building and leveraging power, holding our elected officials accountable, pushing 
forward a liberatory agenda, and sustaining our spirits even in the midst of 
heartbreak and grief. So it matters that we also continue to show up, with our 
bodies and our resources and our networks, for long-term organizing led by 
frontline movements.  

So, beloveds, please know that we at UU the Vote are with you in the tension, and 
we are committed to moving forward in the both/and that is required of us in this 
moment: 

For those of you who are grieving and broken right now--especially to our Black 
siblings and kin--we pray for you to have space for rest and healing and grief. May 
you find gentleness and support, and room to breathe and rage and mourn.  

For those of you who are outraged, or activated, or desperate to find a way to be 
of use right now, we pray for you to channel that energy into organizing. Show up 
in the streets with your own local Black-led organizing collective, and donate to 
the ​Milwaukee Freedom Fund​ supporting bail, ticketing & legal support for 
organizers in Kenosha. Watch this ​conversation​ organized by Freedom, Inc. 
featuring WI-based Black and Hmong organizers, talking about violence and safety 
in the wake of Jacob Blake’s shooting. Demand that your city defund the police, 
and ​work to enact the BREATHE Act​. Stay tuned as further demands and 
opportunities to support emerge from Southeastern Wisconsin. 

Let’s keep showing up, together, for ourselves, each other and our collective 
futures.  

In faith and solidarity, 

Rev. Ashley Horan 

UUA Organizing Strategy Director 

 

 

 
 

https://click.everyaction.com/k/18844185/241606979/-860439404?nvep=ew0KICAiVGVuYW50VXJpIjogIm5ncHZhbjovL3Zhbi9FQS9FQTAwNS8xLzc5MDg1IiwNCiAgIkRpc3RyaWJ1dGlvblVuaXF1ZUlkIjogIjFmMWI5OWJhLTA4ZTctZWExMS04YjAzLTAwMTU1ZDAzOTRiYiIsDQogICJFbWFpbEFkZHJlc3MiOiAiY2FybHkuai5yYXRsaWZmQGdtYWlsLmNvbSINCn0%3D&hmac=85Ol14-36QBNuMhfvBI4RnGuLapIuO_iUaSNO-b3LmI=&emci=4a8d5e69-f9e6-ea11-8b03-00155d0394bb&emdi=1f1b99ba-08e7-ea11-8b03-00155d0394bb&ceid=4056421
https://click.everyaction.com/k/18844186/241606980/-1398986413?nvep=ew0KICAiVGVuYW50VXJpIjogIm5ncHZhbjovL3Zhbi9FQS9FQTAwNS8xLzc5MDg1IiwNCiAgIkRpc3RyaWJ1dGlvblVuaXF1ZUlkIjogIjFmMWI5OWJhLTA4ZTctZWExMS04YjAzLTAwMTU1ZDAzOTRiYiIsDQogICJFbWFpbEFkZHJlc3MiOiAiY2FybHkuai5yYXRsaWZmQGdtYWlsLmNvbSINCn0%3D&hmac=85Ol14-36QBNuMhfvBI4RnGuLapIuO_iUaSNO-b3LmI=&emci=4a8d5e69-f9e6-ea11-8b03-00155d0394bb&emdi=1f1b99ba-08e7-ea11-8b03-00155d0394bb&ceid=4056421
https://click.everyaction.com/k/18844187/241606981/-1776302468?nvep=ew0KICAiVGVuYW50VXJpIjogIm5ncHZhbjovL3Zhbi9FQS9FQTAwNS8xLzc5MDg1IiwNCiAgIkRpc3RyaWJ1dGlvblVuaXF1ZUlkIjogIjFmMWI5OWJhLTA4ZTctZWExMS04YjAzLTAwMTU1ZDAzOTRiYiIsDQogICJFbWFpbEFkZHJlc3MiOiAiY2FybHkuai5yYXRsaWZmQGdtYWlsLmNvbSINCn0%3D&hmac=85Ol14-36QBNuMhfvBI4RnGuLapIuO_iUaSNO-b3LmI=&emci=4a8d5e69-f9e6-ea11-8b03-00155d0394bb&emdi=1f1b99ba-08e7-ea11-8b03-00155d0394bb&ceid=4056421
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Our NUUF Community  
 

If you know someone who is interested in joining the ​Northwoods Unitarian Universalist 
Fellowship​, Terry Hoyt at ​thoyt@newnorth.net​ or call 715-3563908, 
 

Check out our website ​http://nuuf.com.​ Also take time to ​"LIKE"​ us on Facebook. Click 
here on ​Northwoods Unitarian Universalist Fellowship​ for direct access if you already 
have a Facebook account. We're posting pics, reminders about events and more.  
 
 

EDITOR’S NOTE 

Hello everyone, I will be compiling the newsletter for the foreseeable 
future! Please send announcements and updates to me, Carly Ratliff, at 
carly.j.ratliff@gmail.com​ or to Candy Sorensen at ​sorencan@yahoo.com 

by Aug. 28 for the September newsletter. It is very helpful if your copy is written exactly 
the way you want it to read so that it can be copied and pasted. Thank you!  
 

PRESIDENT’S NOTE 

From Mary Ann Fields: 

This has certainly been a different summer for us. 

I’m very happy to know that several committees have met this summer by Zoom. This is 
a good sign that we are still connected. 

Dick hopes that you are enjoying our Sunday services on our nuuf.com website. We are 
having discussions by Zoom every Sunday at 11:00 A.M. Sundays that we have a service 
the discussion will center around the mornings service. On the off Sundays you will be 
notified by email what the topic will be. Info on how to join our discussion group will be 
sent by Candy.  

If you are in the neighborhood of our Fellowship building visit the Memorial Garden. The 
committee has done a super job with the walkway leading up to the Garden. The Garden 
area has been cleaned up and looks neat and ready for plantings and whatever else they 
have in mind. 

Please feel free to email me dmafields@yahoo.com or call 715 385 2975.  

As Ever Mary Ann 

mailto:thoyt@newnorth.net
https://www.facebook.com/groups/135173523266925/?ref=br_tf
mailto:carly.j.ratliff@gmail.com
mailto:sorencan@yahoo.com
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A virtual chalice extinguishing: 
We Are One 

Courtesy of the WorshipWeb Library.  
For more information, contact worshipweb@uua.org. 

by Amy Zucker Morganstern 
Never has it been more true than now: 
We extinguish this flame, 
But the sparks within us remain alight. 
From each of us, in our supposed solitude, 
The signals buzz and hum, sparkling through space one to the other, 
Connecting us invisibly 
But palpably. 
We are one. 
And from every window, 
Our light shines. 
 
 

AFTERTHOUGHTS 
 
 The article, by Lloyd Geering, included below in this newsletter recently appeared in ​The 
Fourth R,​ a regular publication of the Westar Institute, and is reproduced here with their 
permission (The Fourth R, V. 33, No. 3, May-June 2020, pp 15-18). Sir Lloyd Geering is a 
Minister Emeritus of the Presbyterian Church, Emeritus Professor of Victoria University 
of Wellington, New Zealand, where he established the Department of Religious Studies, 
and former Principal of Kings Theological College in Dunedin. A three-time Honoree of 
the New Zealand government, in 2009 he became a Knight Grand Companion of the New 
Zealand Order of Merit. This easily readable essay would be a great topic for discussion 
at a future Zoom meeting.  

—Submitted by Ed Stoever. 
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